PAGE  
February 6, 2012 Planning and Zoning Commission


Minutes of Public Hearing
Flint Hill Planning and Zoning Commission

Monday, February 6, 2012 at 6:00 p.m.
Knight’s of Columbus
Members present and absent:


Chairman James Brown - present


Don  Becker – present

Mayor Doug Wynn - excused

Gary Eldridge - present
  Larry Gamache – absent
  Kathy Bowman – present 

  Alderman Chris Jacobsen –present
  Leon Blattel –excused
Assistant City Attorney John A. Young, Hazelwood & Weber
City Clerk Becky McCollum- excused
1st Item:
Call to order, roll call and approval of agenda and minutes

Chairman Brown called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Mr. Eldridge made a motion to approve
 the minutes from the November 7, 2011 P&Z meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Jacobsen.                     The affirmative vote was unanimous. Motion carried.
2nd Item:
Ted Bross/Hwy P Properties: Conditional Use Permit
                         5074 Rear Hwy P- Auto Repair -Auto Parts Sales


Discussion began on the conditional use permit submitted by Ted Bross. The owner and property at 5074 Rear Hwy P, requests usage of an auto repair/auto parts sales business at that location.

The Planning and Zoning Commission was presented with an engineer review, a site plan, a list of concerns for this usage with engineer responses, and a list of final requirements by City Building Official Bob Barclay before the final occupancy permit for this business.

Mr. Eldridge made a motion to open the public hearing.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Jacobsen.  The affirmative vote was unanimous.  Motion carried.

Present to testify were the Applicant, Ted Bross, and the City Engineer, Tom Rothermich.  Mr. Bross testified that the alley referenced in the Application had been vacated, and that the subject property line ran to the centerline of that vacated alley.

The City Engineer confirmed Mr. Bross’ statement.


The Commission discussed that screening between commonly owned properties is unnecessary.


Lastly, paving does not seem to be addressed.  New business, new owner and change of use. New owner does not require paving (e.g., Amerigas).  The owner has recently installed a 30’ x 60’ concrete slab in front of the shop building.  This paving extends to the north side of the CUP boundary and extends the length of the building.  Mr. Jacobsen asked Mr. Bross to confirm his intent to comply with paving requirements for parking under the Zoning Ordinance.  Mr. Bross said he would do what he has to do to comply with the Zoning Ordinance, and will work with the City Engineer to determine what is acceptable.  P&Z reviewed the provisions of §24.09 of the Zoning Ordinance, and confirmed that an asphalt double seal is a chip and seal, and permitted under the Zoning Ordinance.  The City Engineer confirmed that part of the lot is currently compliant.

Mr. Eldridge made a motion to close the public hearing.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Bowman.  The affirmative vote was unanimous.  Motion carried.  The Public hearing was closed at 6:25 p.m.
Mr. Eldridge made a motion to recommend approval of the conditional use permit for Ted Bross/Hwy P Properties to operate an auto repair/auto parts sales at 5074 Rear Hwy P, subject to the Applicant’s compliance with the recommendations made by the City Engineer in his letter and the foregoing discussion of the Commission.  Mr. Jacobsen seconded the motion.
The affirmative vote was unanimous.  Motion carried.
3rd Item:  
Adjournment 

There being no further business, Mr. Becker made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Eldridge. The affirmative vote was unanimous.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

John A. Young                                                          
Assistant City Attorney
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